June 15, 1939.

Dear Mr. Early,

I thank you for your letter of June 9 and the accompanying statement showing the disbursements made out of the initial advance of £12 made to you to cover the salary and expenses of the Organiser in the Liverpool Zone. I am forwarding herewith a further cheque for £12 for the same purpose and would be glad to have your receipt in due course.

I hope to have an opportunity to-morrow to reply to Mr. Moran's letter of June 7 and to his second letter which, I understand, has arrived at the office to-day. Meanwhile, I would like to state that in my opinion there is a good prospect of Mr. Pakenham agreeing to address your projected public meeting, as he told me last week that he would be free of University work from mid-June on and assured me that he would be glad to help the movement in any way he could.

We noted the Press reports of your activities in Liverpool and send Mr. Moran, yourself and the Council best wishes for the success of your campaign.

Yours sincerely,

Hon. Secretary,